
Hello JW families!

We are very excited for the Winter Concert on Wednesday! Our students
having been working very hard during their music time and can’t wait to
perform. Thank you Ms. Kreil for all your work!

A big thank you to our School Council who have organized the Christmas
Market for our students and their families.   This takes place on Tuesday this
week.

We want to wish all of our Joseph Welsh families the very best as we head
into the holiday season. This time is all about family, and I hope that you all
get an opportunity to spend precious time with family and friends. All the
best for 2025!

Kevin Robertson
Principal, Joseph Welsh
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Dec. 17 - Christmas Market
We are excited to host the School Council Christmas market. Thanks to
our School Council and volunteers and all of our JW families.

Dec. 18 - Winter Concert
We are excited to host this year’s concert on Wednesday - please see
later in this newsletter for more info!

Dec. 20 - School movie (AM) & pajama day!
**Note that Friday we have an early dismissal @ 2:00 pm



We are excited and looking forward to hosting our Winter Concert.  Our students,
under the guidance of our music teacher, Ms. Kreil, are working hard and they are
excited and eager to perform. We will be hosting two performances at our school on
the evening of December 18th. In order to accommodate as many spectators as
possible, we are going to have two presentations during the evening.

Pre-K students: Both our AM and PM Pre-K students will come only for the first
presentation (starts at 5:30 PM).  **Mrs. Chin will communicate specific drop off and
pick up times with families.

Kindergarten students:  AM Kindergarten students will come only for the first
presentation (starts at 5:30 PM).  PM Kindergarten students will be here only for
the second presentation (starts at 6:45 PM). **Mrs. Curran will communicate specific
drop off and pick up times with families.

Grades 1-5 students will be here for both presentations.  We ask that all grades 1 -5
students arrive at the school between 5:10-5:15. Students will meet in their
classrooms with their teachers.

PRESENTATIONS:
Please understand that we can only accommodate a maximum number of spectators
in the gymnasium at a time due to our seating capacity.  Therefore, we are hosting
two shows so that our families can come and watch.

Spectators will be determined by student last name:
Performance 1 - 5:30-6:15 - PreK (AM & PM), Kindergarten (AM), all grades 1-5
Parents/guardians of students with last name A-L 

Performance 2 - 6:45-7:30 - Kindergarten (PM), all grades 1-5 Parents/guardians
of students with last name M-Z 

SEATING CAPACITY:  To ensure we remain within our legal capacity, each
student can have 2 people come to the performance.  

If you are unable to attend the evening performance, we can invite parents/guardians
to attend our dress rehearsal in the gym at 9:00 AM on Wednesday, December 18th. If
you would like to attend our dress rehearsal only, please email jwelsh@rdpsd.ab.ca. We
can only accommodate a total of 150 spectators for the dress rehearsal.

WINTER CONCERTWINTER CONCERT - December 18th - December 18th



Joseph Welsh Families

Another month that is just flying by.... and with a busy week ahead it is
sure to be a good one before our Break. 

We have our Market set up on Monday, and on Tuesday our kids get to go
shopping. Look out for all the gifts making their way home that day. This
year marks our second year running this event and we really couldn't do it
without all our parent donations and Volunteers - so thank you to
everyone for pitching in!

Wishing all a joyous Christmas/Winter Break,

Kyla Rollinson
School Council Chair
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To our Joseph Welsh Families

On behalf of our entire staff,
 Happy Holidays to you and all 

the very best for 2025!

Joseph Welsh Staff WishesJoseph Welsh Staff Wishes



The City of Red Deer has graciously shared the opportunity for our
Joseph Welsh families to access the School based Recreational
Family Pass through an initiative to allow families to utilize the
Recreation Centers in Red Deer.  Families can access these passes
through Miss Lindsay Stanton, our Family School Liaison Counsellor.

These can be signed out and used by a family, generally for the
duration of a week.  If you would like to inquire about using the
Joseph Welsh Family Pass, please contact:

                  Miss Lindsay at lindsay.stanton@rdpsd.ab.ca

Red Deer Family Recreation PassesRed Deer Family Recreation Passes

Joseph Welsh School - Family Resources
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RED DEER PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Want to learn more about RDPSD French
Immersion and Spanish Bilingual programs?

CLICK HERE:  https://www.rdpsd.ab.ca/

https://www.rdpsd.ab.ca/
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V-I - Verified Absence Illness
Used when a guardian verifies a student's

absence is due to illness.

V-O - Verified Absence Other
Used when a guardian verifies a student's

absence for a reason other than illness.

A - Absence that has not
been verified by a parent

Used when a student misses an entire
class/attendance period and has not been

verified by the guardian.

L - Late
Used when a student arrives after the start 

of the school day.

Here are the Red Deer Public Schools attendane codes, which are standard for the
entire district. This should provide clarity for families with students in different
grades at various schools within the district.

When verifying your student’s absence, you can do so by email or phone.
Email: jwelsh@rdpsd.ab.ca
Attendance Phone: 403-346-6390

When leaving a message, please clearly state the following information:
Your Name
Your Student’s Name
Your Student’s Teacher
Reason for Absence (for example, if illness, please share details)

Attendance will be entered daily from 8:30 am - 3:00 pm throughout the
day. Thank you for your patience, as we receive a large daily volume of
attendance requests each day.

ATTENDANCE

VERIFYING ABSENCES

mailto:jwelsh@rdpsd.ab.ca
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      **RETURN TO SCHOOL: January 6th

SCHOOL WEBSITE LINK:   www.rdpsd.ab.ca/josephwelsh 

SCHOOL CALENDAR LINK:   www.rdpsd.ab.ca/josephwelsh 

ON THE CALENDAR

READ MORE AT:

https://www.rdpsd.ab.ca/josephwelsh
https://www.rdpsd.ab.ca/josephwelsh
https://www.rdpsd.ab.ca/josephwelsh/page/885/calendar
https://www.rdpsd.ab.ca/josephwelsh/page/885/calendar

